GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Thursday 16th September 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mr.    T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs.   T M Birkett 


Mr.     D J Lace



Mr.     J  E Lightfoot


Mrs.   P Pugh


Mrs.   P S Sweeney


Ms.    P Hardman


Mr.    R M Gimbert 


Mrs.  C A Moughtin

In attendance
Mr.     P G Leadley     (Town Clerk)


Mr.     D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)

	Chairman’s Welcome
	04/181
	The Chairman welcomed the press to the  meeting and had pleasure in presenting the prizes to the winners of the Peel Clothworker’s Art Competition 
in respect of Manx Week.  The winners were :-First Callum Perry
Second Kate Pearce
Third Jack Pearce 
A special prize was awarded to Dylan George aged 3 for his picture.
The Chairman indicated that the recent meeting with members of Peel Heritage Trust had been successful and he also indicated that he had opened the computer drop in centre for Age Concern and that he had attended Maughold and Castletown Civic Sunday within the past month.  The Chairman referred to the sad occasion of Tommy Clucas’s funeral and indicated that he would be sorely missed and wished to extend his and his fellow members condolences to Tommy’s family and friends.



	Minutes 
	04/182
	The Minutes of the meeting held on the 18th August 2004 were taken as read and confirmed.  


	christmas lights
	04/183
	Mrs Birkett referred back to Minute 04/142 and indicated that the Commissioners should look to budget for additional Christmas Light decorations and indicated that she had no success so far in persuading any of the traders to contribute also.   


	west view play area
	04/184
	It was noted that the work to replace the play equipment in West View had now commenced and was progressing.  


	east quay design study
	04/185
	Mrs. Birkett referred back to Minute 04/151 and indicated that it would be difficult to comment on the report prepared by the Consultants.  Mr. Lightfoot indicated that the report made comments in general terms only and Mrs. Moughtin indicated that liaison with the Conservation Staff was required as they were seeking further ideas to produce a more detailed report.  No specific comments were forthcoming.  


	
	
	

	BMX TRACK
	04/186
	The Chairman referred back to Minute 04/153 and advised that he had not yet had the opportunity to discuss improvements to the BMX track with PC Paxton.  NOTED. 
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	04/187
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	The Town Clerk indicated that the Campsite would close on Sunday 3rd October 2004.  The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Honourable R.P. Braidwood, MHK Minister for Home Affairs in which he had responded to the Commissioner’s concerns regarding police staffing levels in the town.  It was noted that under any possible future re-structuring of the Isle of Man Constabulary no reduction in the number of officers based in or operating in Peel would be contemplated. 

Arising there from reference was made to the failure of the Western Vikings Rugby Club to respond to the offer of a let of the Camp field during the winter period. It was agreed that the Town Clerk write a further reminder to the Club Representatives.  

It was agreed that a letter of thanks be sent to the Police for their support in patrolling the Campsite over the summer season.  

 Members noted that the Royal Manx Agricultural Show in 2005 would be held over the period 12th to 13th August 2005.  NOTED.
Reference was made to a request from the new Chief Executive of the Department of Tourism and Leisure, Carol Glover, regarding a wish to meet with the Commissioners.  It was agreed that Mrs. Glover be contacted with a view to arranging a meeting at some mutually convenient date.

Consideration was given to a request from Christine Eames to collect on Peel beach and promenade on the 1st January 2005 on the occasion of the Peel New Year’s Day Dip.  The Commissioners had no objection to such a collection taking place.
Consideration was given to a number of notices of motion submitted by Mr. Gimbert.

Mr. Gimbert moved that the Board undertake weekly risk assessments on all the Commissioners’ Playgrounds.  In this respect, Mr. Gimbert wished a written record of each inspection to be kept.  Mr. Lightfoot queried as to which member of staff was qualified to undertake such an inspection and it was discussed in general terms as the full risk assessment was different from a health and safety check. Implications with regard to liability were raised and the Chairman suggested that a bare minimum general safety check be carried out. Reference was made to the time and cost to undertake such checks on a regular basis and that would impact on work elsewhere.  It was agreed that the Town Clerk liaise with Mr. Ron Ellison of the Department of Local Government and the Environment Health and Safety Inspectorate to discuss the matter in greater detail.

Mr. Gimbert also moved that a yearly inspection be carried out on the play areas by the Royal Society of Prevention of Accidents.  It was noted that the Commissioners currently had playground inspections carried out by certain playground manufacturers and it was agreed that a copy of the last report be copied to Mr. Gimbert for his information.  
Mr. Gimbert moved that all employees attend a health and safety course and it was noted that certain members of the outdoor staff already had

attended such courses.  NOTED.  
Mr. Gimbert moved that the Commissioners liaise with ProTours to further promote the Leece Museum and that suitable advertising signs be located at various locations to direct visitors to the Leece Museum.  Mrs. Moughtin suggested that some form of a sandwich board sign located in the vicinity of the House of Manannan where visitors were dropped off by coaches would be of benefit.  It was agreed to price up a suitable sign.  With regard to a link with ProTours Mr. Lightfoot indicated that he would raise the matter with the company.  

The Town Clerk indicated that the rating objection in respect of 19, 20, 23 and 24 Shore Road, Peel had been adjourned to a public hearing on the 15th December 2004 at 10:00 am.  Members noted the date and Ms. Hardman indicated that she would make an attempt to attend the hearing.

The Town Clerk indicated that an appeal had been received in respect of approval for alterations and extensions to rear of dwelling to provide additional living accommodation at 34 Castle Street, Peel by Mr. and Mrs. K Kelly.  Members noted the appeal request and agreed to make no comment.  

The Town Clerk read out a letter of thanks to the Commissioners and Town Clerk for attending their Peel Heritage Trust discussion evening at the Creg Malin Hotel on 7th September 2004.  Mrs. Quine appreciated the work done by the Commissioners and the staff and also wished to specifically praise Mr. Leece the gardener for his sterling work in making the town look attractive with his flowers and hanging basket displays. 

The Town Clerk read out a letter of thanks from Mr. John Watterson of the Ramsey Motorcycle Club for the Commissioner’s support in the staging of the TT and Manx Grand Prix beach cross events in Peel.  NOTED.  

 It was noted that Marown would hold its annual Civic Service on Sunday 24th October 2004 at 3:00 pm.  The Chairman, indicated that he would attend or in his absence, Mrs. Sweeney.  

 Members received a copy of the recent viewing statistics for the Commissioners Website.  NOTED.
Mr. Lace left and this part of the meeting ended at 8:00 pm. 



	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


5
1

